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KIMBERLY HIGH SCHOOL 

FAMILY NEWSLETTER 

Washington Post’s America’s Most Challenging High Schools 

http://apps.washingtonpost.com/local/highschoolchallenge/ 

At Kimberly High School January brings not only the opportunities of a new calendar year but later 

this month the start of a new semester.  Every student will have a different schedule with different 

courses and new teachers. This is a great time to reflect on the successes and challenges of the 

first semester and to make a resolution to sustain or improve academically as the new semester 

begins.  Likewise, our teachers are looking forward to meeting new classes of students and to 

begin the process of creating a positive learning environment in their second semester classes.    

 

This is also the time we begin the process of course selection for the 2017-18 school year.  Again, 

we anticipate an enrollment increase so classes tend to fill and making schedule changes in fall 

may be difficult.  So, please take some time to look at all of the course offerings and opportunities 

we offer and remember that a well-balanced selection of courses is always a great choice.   

 

I think it is also important that I share some of the details from the KHS Graduate Survey that was 

shared with our School Board at their last meeting. 

Data from 2012 through 2016 graduates shows: 

 53.05% enroll in a 4 year college after graduation 

 20.39% enroll in a 2 year college (Fox Valley Tech or UW Fox Valley) 

 26.57% choose not to immediately enroll in school 

 4.5% join the military 

 

Data from our 2009 to 2012 graduates shows the following post-high school graduation rates (1, 2, 

4 or higher level program completion as of 12/1/16) 

 Class of 2009 (314 grads)  63.74% of 262 students who started a program completed 

 Class of 2010 (302 grads)  68.08% of 260 students who started a program completed 

 Class of 2011 (300 grads)  59.68% of 253 students who started a program completed 

 Class of 2012 (356 grads)  48.03% of 304 students who started a program completed 

 

As we continue to work toward the implementation of the Academic and Career Plan for next year 

some of our focus areas will include: 

 Identify and Communicate Readiness Indicators 

College Ready Indicators 

Career Ready Indicators 

Life Ready Indicators 

 Creating new business and college partnerships 

 Developing a mentoring and advisement plan for our students 

 

I look forward to the opportunities a new semester brings! 

 

Mike Rietveld 

 

Principal 

January 2017 

http://apps.washingtonpost.com/local/highschoolchallenge/
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Find Current Information and Timely Updates on: 

 www.facebook.com/KimberlyHighSchool     

 www.twitter.com/Khsmakers 

 www.kimberly.k12.wi.us 

 

January  
1 - Online AP Registration sign up begins 
3 - School resumes  
4 - Grad Celebration Parent Mtg- 6:30 pm LMC                                                                                  
20 - AM Classes Only 
30 – Feb 2 - ACT Prep Class  -3:40pm 

February 
1 - Grad Celebration Parent Meeting 6:30 pm  LMC 
10 - Life Force Bingo Night 9-10:30 pm - commons 
11 - Spree Dance 8-midnight in the commons 
17 - No School 
20 - 2:00 Dismissal for Parent Teacher Conferences 
20 - Parent Teacher Conferences - In Classrooms 
28 - ACT Plus Writing Exam - Juniors 

March 
1 - Work Keys Exam - Juniors 
1 - Grad Celebration Parent Meeting 6:30 pm LMC 
3-5 - “Urinetown” - Performances  
6 - Fox Valley Math Meet—6:15 pm 
9-12 - “Urinetown” - Performances 

17 - AM Classes Only 
 

April 
3 - NHS Induction Ceremony - 6:30 pm, Auditorium 
5 - Graduation Celebration - 6:30 pm, LGI 
14-21 - No School “Spring Break” 
29 - Annual Craft Fair - 9am-3pm 

May 
3 - Jazz Band Concert w/JRG - 6:30 pm, Auditorium 
10 - Spring Band Concert - 6:30 pm, Auditorium 
12 - AM Classes Only 
13 - Prom - University of WI - Fox Valley 
17 - DECA Blood Drive 
17 - Spring Choir Concert  - 7pm, Auditorium 
20 - Annual Car Show - 8am - 2pm 
21 - Fall Sport Sign Up Night - 6:30 pm, Auditorium 
29 - No School 
31 - Senior Awards Night - 6:00 pm, Auditorium 

June 
7 - Graduation Ceremony - 7:00 pm, Fieldhouse 
8 - Last Day of School 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

Yearbooks need to be  
ordered before Spring Break.  
Pay in the office or via Infinite 

Campus. 

 
 

 

Get your photos in the    
yearbook!  

Yearbook is always looking for photos of any  
school event. Share your sports,  

extracurricular, homecoming, and fan photos  
 with us! If you have photos you would like to  
share with yearbook, please send them to: 

 
 syunk@kimberly.12.wi.us  

or upload them to    
 Replayit.com.  

Graduation Celebration 2017:  Sign up now to be a part of the 

planning committee 

The graduation celebration committee will have its first meeting 

Wednesday January 4th at 6:30PM in the KHS LMC.  Parents of   

graduating seniors are encouraged to volunteer-there is much to do 

and we can use your help and support planning a drug and alcohol 

free night of fun for the class of 2017.  Parents of current Juniors are 

also welcome-we would love extra help! 

Contact Kelly Jansen to sign up or for more information at: 

 kjansen@kimberly.k12.wi.us or call 920 687-3024 ext 3225  
 

Looking forward to planning another amazing event for our kids! 

mailto:syunk@kimberly.12.wi.us
http://www.replayit.com
mailto:kjansen@kimberly.k12.wi.us
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Project Green to be Presented 
with Award! 

Project Green focuses on sustainable living and environmental 

issues relevant to the school and community.  For the past  sev-

eral years Kimberly High School Project Green Club has part-
nered with Fox Cities Greenways Inc. to make Fox Valley citi-
zens aware of the green trails and areas for running and  bik-
ing  in their community.  Project Green has volunteered at the 
FCGI booth at farmer’s markets in downtown Appleton and this 
year  the club helped out with a fundraising “Top Fox Run” that 
was held on September 25th at the Refuge.  Several club members attended on a beautiful fall day and 
staked out different areas of the course and helped runners stay on the right path.  Refreshments fol-
lowed the run and one Project Green member, Emily Been, helped to provide the day’s  
entertainment as the lead singer in a band called Collateral Damage. Now Fox Cities Greenways would 
like to honor the club with their Youth Volunteer  award to be presented at their annual membership 
meeting. The presentation will be held on January 26th at Riverview Gardens.  Officers Lena Simon 
and Sophia Risch will attend along with advisors Katie Heling and Dean Simon.   

 

Corrine Vanevenhoven was awarded the Voice of           

Democracy Certificate of Merit for Outstanding      

Spokesperson for Freedom from the V.F.W. Post of 

Menasha Ladies Auxiliary. She applied for the scholarship 

and she moved on to the next level and was given $50 as 

well. The presenters were David Mix and Richard Meyer.   

Kiwanis of Darboy/Times Villager 

    Student of the Month for January 
Kynaisha Santos 
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2nd Semester CAPP Precalculus Students: 
 
If you are planning to take CAPP Precalculus for college credit and have not completed the CAPP Admission Appli-
cation online, you must complete this by Friday, January 6th, 2017. Instructions for completing the online ap-
plication at https://www.uwosh.edu/capp/students/first-apply-then-register 
 
Students will receive an email with their student information prior to the beginning of the semester. This email is 
initiated by the CAPP Office as a mass message, and will likely be sent the second week of January. Students 
must apply before Friday, January 6, or they will not receive their student information.  Without your student 
information you will not be able to register for college credit once you start the class January 23rd. 
 
If you are planning to take CAPP Precalculus for college credit, you must also meet the minimum scores on the 
UW Math Placement Test.  This should be done by the end of January.   A representative from UW-Oshkosh will 
be here on Wednesday, January 25th at 7:30am to administer the test.  The cost of the test is $5. See the Janu-
ary newsletter for sign-up details.  You may stop in Student Services to get a review packet. 
 
Students may retake the Math Placement Test only three times. There must be a 7 day wait between attempts.  
 
If you would like to take the Math Placement Test before January 25th, you may go to UW-Oshkosh to take it.  Be 
sure to tell them you are from Kimberly HS, so that the scores get sent to us.   
 
The phone number is (920) 424-1432.   
 
The hours of the UW-Oshkosh Testing Center are: 

Monday, 12/19/16 – Wednesday, 12/21/16:  8am – 2pm 
Testing Services Closed: Thursday, 12/22/16 – Monday, 1/2/17 
Monday, 1/3/17 – Friday, 1/20/17:  8am – 3pm* 
*Closed: Monday, 1/16/17 Martin Luther King Jr Day 
Monday, 1/23/17 – Friday, 1/27/17:  8am – 2pm 

A representative from the UW-Oshkosh Testing Center will be at 

KHS on Wednesday, January, 25th to give the Math Placement Test.  
The test will be given at 7:30 am in the LGI.  Any student who has 

completed Math 3 and plans on taking CAPP Precalculus this year 
or next year for college credit may take the Math Placement Test.  

To sign up for the Math Placement Test, bring $5 to the KHS Main 
Office by Friday, January 20th.   

https://www.uwosh.edu/capp/students/first-apply-then-register
tel:%28920%29%20424-1432
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The Kimberly High School Car club is sponsoring their annual bus trip to the Chicago 

Auto Show, February 16, 2017. The Chicago Auto Show is the nation’s largest auto 

show.  Students can view new vehicles, forthcoming vehicles, concept vehicles, new 

technology, and enjoy many hands on activities.  Cost for the coach bus trip and 

show admission ticket is $60.  The bus leaves KHS at 6AM and returns at 10PM.  (No 

school on Friday, Feb 17.) Students do not have to be a Car Club member to go on this trip. For more     

information and permission slips, check in the KHS LMC starting January 11, 2017.   All signed forms, 

and payments are due by February 8, 2017. 

 

Questions?  Please contact Paul Girod, pgirod@kimberly.k12.wi.us, or call 687-3024 on Wednesday’s.  
 

P.S.  Parents can go on the trip for the same price, as long as you have an up to date school background 

check.  Don’t have a background check?  You can pick up the application form in the High School office.  

Allow 3 weeks for processing. 

Kimberly High School Student Art Show Held at Jack Richeson School of 

Art and Gallery 

WHEN: Friday, January 13
th
 5:30-7:30 

WHERE:  Jack Richeson School of Art and Gallery  

  557 Marcella St. Kimberly Area School District 

mailto:pgirod@kimberly.k12.wi.us
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Student Services News 
Juniors PSAT  

The results are in from your PSAT you took in October. Please stop into Student Services and pick up your 

test results.  

FVTC  

Transportation Preview Day is Wednesday, January 11, from 12-6. This program explores options in high 

demand transportation fields of automotive, collision repair, diesel and truck driving. No need to register if 

you would like to view for more information please visit www.fvtv.edu/transportationpreview.  

ASVAB offered at KHS 

The ASVAB Career Exploration Program can help you take the steps now toward finding a career that’s 

right for you. You can benefit from the ASVAB CEP regardless of your plans for after high school. Sign 

up today to take advantage of ASVAB CEP exclusive career exploration. Kimberly High School will be 

offering the ASVAB test on Tuesday, January 31 at 7:40 a.m. sign up in Student Services.  

Summer School 

Summer school session 1 will star t June 12 and end June 30 running from 8:00-11:30.  Session 2 will 

start July 3 and end July 21  running from 8:00-11:45. There is not classes on July 4.  Dr iver  Education 

and Physical Education will be offered again dates and times to come. Summer school classes are for credit 

recovery only, with the  exception of  physical education and drivers education. At the end of quarter 3, 

counselors will identify students who are credit deficient and need to attend summer school. More infor-

mation will be coming soon to those students who will need to enroll.  

Scholarships 

Scholarship will be updated weekly. Seniors and parents can check for updates on the KASD website: 

www.kimberly.k12.wi.us/kimberly-high/student-services/scholarships. Students can stop into        

Student Services to pick up applications or they can print off a copy at home from the Career Cruising 

website.  
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KHS Athletic News and Notes 

Friday, January 6th   

Band Alumni Night 

Tuesday, January 10th 

Boys Swim Parent/Senior Night 

Saturday, January 14th 

Boys Hockey Senior Night 

Tuesday, January 24th 

Boys Swim Senior Night 

Thursday, January 26th  

Wrestling Senior/Youth Night 

Friday, January 27th 

Dance Parent Night 

Trading Card Night 

Tuesday, January 31st   

Boys Basketball Parent Night 

Tuesday, February 7th   

Dance Senior Night 

Saturday, February 11th 

Girls Hockey Parent/Senior Night 

Thursday, February 16th  

Boy/Girl Dance Routine 

Saturday, February 18th 

Girls Basketball Senior Night 

Thursday, February 23rd  

Boys Basketball Senior Night 

Monday, February 20th  

Boy’s Track, Girl’s Track, Softball 

Monday, February 27th  

Baseball, Boy’s Golf 

Boy’s Tennis, Girl’s Soccer 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

To the following All Conference Athletes: 

Girls Swim Girls Golf Girls Tennis 

Meghan Harper Emma Carew Taylor Johnson 

 Mackenzie Retzlaff Cassie Levesque 

Girls Cross Country  Tina Nhan 

Olivia Eisch Boys Volleyball Jenna Peterson 

Ashtyn Johnson Isaiah Ness  

Madelyn Laundrie Sam Radtke  

Lauren Mayfield Nicholas Beck Boys Soccer 

 Michael Cartwright Jon Carl 

Boys Cross Country  Owen Johnson 

Isaac Benz Girls Volleyball Kyle Roskom 

Will Demerath Amber Chevalier Mitchell Scholz 

Rowen Ellenberg Hannah Uhlenbrauck Zuhad Ansari 

Jack Fitzgerald  Jack Sabota 
  Football   

Mason Bartol Garrod Larson Austin Skalecki 

Charlie Biolo Jacob Machkovech **Tyler Staerkel 

*Logan Bruss Kyle Mayfield Adam Stage 

Tyler Bruss *Logan McCormick DJ Stewart 

Ryan Carney Zach Miller **Danny VandenBoom 

Boyd Dietzen Cory Moore Alex Warzyn 

Max Dorn Alex Petrisko Tyler Verstegen 

Tanner Johnson Parker Schuh Connor Zirpel 
*Denotes – FVA Player of the Year 

 
The following information was taken from the book written by  
Tom Doyle titled “The Sports Parents Manuel”. 

Things Parents Do That Their Kids Really Appreciate! 

 Taking time to come to games and support what we do 

 Supporting the whole team, not just me 

 Cheering the team even when we are doing badly 

 Being quiet unless cheering with everyone else 

 Never yelling at a coach or referee 

 Making friends with other parents 

 Telling a “negative” parent to be quiet 

Things Parents Do That Embarrass Their Kids! 

 Coaching during games even though you aren’t the coach 

 Telling me what I was doing wrong after every game 

 Going crazy at the refs – because that is not your job 

 Yelling things at the coaches  

 Being asked to leave the field by an official 

 Taunting other players, opponents or refs 
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Winter is right around the corner. If weather conditions dictate that there will be no school, a        

decision to keep the schools closed is usually made by 6:30 a.m. Parents with students in school  

receive a direct call, text and/or email from our auto-call system since that is the fastest way to   

communicate with thousands of parents at one time. As a reminder: If you have a new phone     

number or email address, please update your information in the Infinite Campus  parent portal or 

contact your school’s secretary to update the portal.  

Announcements are also sent to local T.V. and radio stations, please tune to local stations such as these  rather than call 

the school directly: WAPL-105.7FM, WHBY-1150AM, WKFX-104.9FM, WEMI-91.9 FM, WGEE-1360 AM, and WOZZ-

93.5FM; and WBAY-TV2, WFRV-TV5, WGBA-TV26, and WLUK-FOX11. If other school events, such as concerts or 

sporting events are also   cancelled because of weather, they are typically communicated through these stations as well.   

The District’s website and Facebook page are not our primary way to communicate school closures, so we ask parents to 

listen to the auto-call messages or tune in to the radio and T.V. stations listed for the timeliest updates.  

            Math Tutoring 16-17 

Group tutoring is available for Math students: 

A KHS Math teacher will be available at the following times 

and days:    

  LMC:  Mon., Wed., Thurs. 8:00 - 9:30 pm 

  LMC:  Group study room on Tues. during  3a, 3b, 3c 

  LMC:  Group study room on Wed. 7:30 - 8:15 am 

Lunchtime Math Tutoring by our student led team 

“Math Avengers” can be set up by  contacting  

Kelly Jansen at :  

 kjansen@kimberly.k12.wi.us 

Papermaker Writing Center 

Based in the LMC, students will have full access to    

one-on-one writing,  editing, proofreading, and        

revision help with a dedicated writing instructor.  This 

center is designed to aid students not just with English  

essays but in writing across the curriculum.   

Center is available daily during block 3 and Tuesday and 

Thursday evenings from 7:00—8:30 pm.  
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September 23, 2016 

 
Dear Kimberly High School Parent or Guardian, 
 
Beginning in the 14-15 school year, the state of Wisconsin introduced a number of changes to the state’s      
student assessment system.  Since that time, those changes have remained consistent and include: 
 
 Aspire Early High School Assessment – grades nine and ten 
 ACT and WorkKeys – grade eleven 
 Forward Social Studies assessment – grade ten   
 
The ACT Early High School Assessment will cover five subject areas for students in grades nine and ten:   
Reading, Math, Writing, Language Arts and Science.  The tests will be computer-delivered and will be spread 
out over multiple days.  Students in grade nine will test during their English classes the weeks of April 24 and 
May 1.  Students in grade ten will test on April 25 & 26 during a modified school schedule.  In addition,        
students in grade ten will take the Wisconsin Forward Exam, a Social Studies-only test that will be administered 
by computer on Wednesday, April 26.   
 
In addition, for the third year, every junior in the state of Wisconsin is required to take the ACT and Work Keys 
assessments.  This year those tests will be held on February 28 and March 1.  All juniors will report those dates 
during a modified school schedule.   
 
Please note the modified school schedules listed on the next pages. 
 
Additional information about the ACT Early High School and Forward assessments will be shared as they    
become available.   
 
If you have questions about the ACT Aspire Early High School assessment, please contact me by phone or 
email. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Jason Nate 

Kimberly High School 

Assistant Principal 

jnate@kimberly.k12.wi.us 

KIMBERLY HIGH SCHOOL 

Mike Rietveld       Lori Verhagen       Jason Nate       Steve Verboomen       Ryan McGinnis 

      Principal                       Associate Principal            Assistant Principal           Assistant Principal             Athletic Director 

 

1662 E. Kennedy Avenue  Kimberly, Wisconsin 54136  920-687-3024   FAX 920-687-3029 

 OUR LEARNING FOR THEIRS 

mailto:jnate@kimberly.k12.wi.us


 18 

K
e

y
 D

a
te

s
 f

o
r 

A
C

T
 P

re
p

: 
 

 

F
e

b
ru

a
ry

 7
 &

 9
 

P
re

-R
e

g
is

tr
a

ti
o

n
, 

R
e

q
u

ir
e

d
 f

o
r 

A
ll 

J
u

n
io

rs
 

 

F
e

b
ru

a
ry

 2
1

 
A

C
T

 T
e

s
t 

P
re

p
 

 



 19 

Spring 10th Grade Aspire 

    

    

Tuesday, April 25    

Report to Testing Locations/ 7:40 7:50 10 

English Test  7:50 8:35 45 

Break/Reset Computers/ 8:40 8:45 5 

Reading Test 8:45 9:45 65 

Break/Directions 9:45 10:00 15 

Science Test  10:00 11:00 60 

Grades 9, 11, 12 Report at    

    

Wednesday, April 26    

Report to Testing Locations/ 7:40 7:50 10 

Math Test  7:50 9:05 75 

Break/Reset Computers/ 9:05 9:20 15 

Writing 9:20 10:00 40 

Break/Prepare for Social Stud- 10:00 10:10 10 

Forward Exam - Social Studies 10:10 10:35 25 

Break 10:35 10:40 5 

Forward Exam - Social Studies 10:40 11:05 25 

Grades 9, 11, 12 Report at    

    

Class Schedule--April 25    

Block 1 11:05 11:55 50 

Block 3a 11:57 12:17 20 

Block 3b 12:20 12:40 20 

Block 3c 12:42 1:02 20 

Block 2 1:07 1:57 50 

Block 4 2:05 3:00 55 

    

Class Schedule--April 26    

Block 1 11:10 12:00 50 

Block 3a 12:02 12:22 20 

Block 3b 12:25 12:45 20 

Block 3c 12:47 1:07 20 

Block 2 1:10 2:00 50 

Block 4 2:05 3:00 55 
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Name                                               School Name                                                 School 

  

  

Please List New Information Below 

Date of Move_____________________ 

Legal Parent or Guardian 

 

Name__________________________ 

 

Street__________________________ 

 

City___________________Zip______ 

Home 
Phone______________Cell________ 

 

Employer ______________________ 

 

Work 
Phone__________________________ 

 

Legal Parent or Guardian 

 

Name______________________ 

 

Street______________________ 

 

City_______________Zip______ 

Home 
Phone____________Cell_______ 

 

Employer___________________ 

 

Work 
Phone_____________________ 

 

Child lives with:  

(circle) 

 

Both Parents   

Mother 

Father    

Other 

 

Marital Status:  

(circle) 

 

Married  

Separated 

Stepmother or Stepfather (circle one) 

 

Name___________________________ 

Phone___________________________  

Doctor_________________Phone___________________ 

Dentist __________________ Phone_____________________ 

Emergency Contact:_________________Phone: _____________ 

 

 

Parent or Guardian Signature______________________________________Date _______________ 

Family Move and Change of Information Notification 

Kimberly Area School District 

Attn:  Lesli Simon 

P.O. Box 159 

Combined Locks, WI 54113 

The changes below apply to the following children in the family.   

Please list all children in school and those not yet in school. 
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The Kimberly Area School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color,   
religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital status, parental status,   
sexual orientation, sex, (including transgender   status, change of sex or gender 
identity), or physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability ("Protected Classes") 
in any of its student programs and activities.  

Family Move - Outside of the Kimberly Area School District 

 

When a family moves outside of the Kimberly Area School District, students may continue to attend the 
school where they are currently enrolled if they qualify for a Tuition Waiver (obtained from the   district 
office).  Students who qualify for a Tuition Waiver are entitled to continue their enrollment through the 
waiver period.  However, they are required to apply for Open Enrollment during the next Open           
Enrollment application period if they want to remain in the Kimberly Area School District after the    
Tuition Waiver has expired. 

 

Family Move - Within the Kimberly Area School District 

 

When a family move occurs within the Kimberly Area School District, students may continue to attend 
the school where they are currently enrolled even though their residence has changed to another      
Kimberly Area School District attendance area.   

 

Parents who wish to have their student(s) remain in the same school after a move within the school   
district, must complete the Attendance Exception Form located on the district website, under             
Parents→Attendance Area and return it to the district office Attn:  Sara Vogel 

Emergency Medications: Please be aware that emergency medications that are 

provided for use during the school day will not be accessible before or after school 

hours. Parents and students must plan ahead to have emergency medication     

available during school activities such as clubs and sports.  If an emergency arises 

and a student does not have their emergency medication available, 911 will be called.   

JOB OPPORTUNITY 

The District is currently              

looking for  substitute teachers.  

If you or someone you know is 

interested in applying, please 

contact Jodi  Staerkel at    

(920)788-7900. More            

information is available at 

www.kimberly.k12.wi.us/

http://www.kimberly.k12.wi.us/careers

